                                    From Sleepy Hollow to Accomac

June 8, 2024

William H. Turner
P.O. Box 128
Onley, VA 23418

Mr. Doug Page
Department of Accounts
P.O. Box 1971
Richmond, VA 23218-1971

Dear Mr. Page,

Concerning your explanation that the obscured dates on three pages of the Governor’s SPCC records was the result of a printing error, a friend of mine disagrees.  She tells me that it is not possible for this to happen because of a printing error.  She has volunteered to come all the way from Sleepy Hollow, Virginia to Accomac to testify if I file a petition against you all for conspiring with the Governor to secrete documents.  I believe that this beautiful friend of mine is lying to me so she can get a free trip to visit me.  She knows that I will allow her to stay in my four story mansion, similar to Mar-a-Lago and be pampered by my servants.  I realize that you, with your key to the state’s Gubernatorial cookie jar( now doubled in size by the Governor so he can keep all seven of his SPCC state credit card holders  (a new world record) completely satiated with cookies) paid for with public funds, would never cover up the Governor’s spending habits.

I appreciate that you now admit that your office spent $27.50 of the taxpayer’s money on 1/22/20 without identifying what it was as the law requires.  I also noted that it was shipped to Governor Youngkin.

Now for some important purchase of former Governor McxAuliffe that were evidently paid for by modern day Virginia citizens.

Ms. Burch of the Governor’s office claims that she has no records of payments to McAuliffe because he was Governor in 2014-2018.  Well, the boys down at the pool hall say this is no reason for the Governor to not have the records.  However, I have wonderful news for both Governor, Ms. Burch, and you, Doug Page, close friend of Governor Youngkin.  Someone in the Governor’s office sent to me the enclosed monthly bills apparently sent to our very own Governor Youngkin’s Executive Mansion in Richmond.

Enclosed are four bills for TV subscriptions and “special” programs on “sports and entertainment.”  I’ve been looking for some indication of a “business relationship” to help run a public office, but alas, I could find none.

However, there is more to consider.  The boys down at the service station, including Grumpy George, who just got out of jail, all suspect that these payments probably started in 2018 when Terrance McAuliffe finished his term as Governor in 2018.  So I have now given you records that both you and the Governor lost.

So, Mr. Page, did you pay these bills with public funds?  Who in your office approved them?  Have you and the Governor been conspiring to throw me off the track?  Do you have the documents and the supporting documentation that the laws of the Commonwealth say you must have before approving the spending of every cent of public funds?

Now just to show you what kind of guy I am, just send the documents you must have and I will not file a petition against any of the trio, no, the quadruplet of you.

Sincerely,

William H. Turner 
